
September Newsetter  2023 
 Peninsula Golf Club  Mark Morrow  PGA Associate/Pro Shop Manager            

We're in our last month of summer, so get your  
family and friends out to PGC this September.  

 

 Here is a review of our last month's activities: 
 

•    We had 14 teams for Member-Guest              
tournament on 8/15 & 8/16/23. Congrats to Mark  
Mitrovich and Syd Krumpe as well as Tony Walker 
and Kyle Priest who were the gross and net       
winners respectively. 
 

• The 2023 Ladies Club Championship took 
place on 8/19 & 8/20/23. Congrats to Dolly      
Burnett & Ruth Thomson for being the gross & net 
champions! 
 

•    The Men’s Club two-man 6s event took place 
on 8/13/23. Shout out to Mike Dupuis & Jack 
Heckman and John Dmohowski & Greg Shield 
who were the gross & net winners of that event. 

 
 

•    We had a good month for our horse races: on 
8/11/23 Mark Mitrovich & Jim Jones won & on 
8/26/23 Tony & Travis Walker were the victors  
Those events always have good competition and 
participation. Thanks to all those players for         
another successful horse race season! 
 

•    Merchant League continues on and we're into 
the last couple weeks of the league season. We        
encourage all of those players to join us for the 
banquet and raffle at the clubhouse. Keep your 
eyes on your email and in the pro shop for more 
details on that event! 
                       

     Upcoming events: 
•   Our biggest event of the year, the Fall Shot-

gun will be the first weekend of September, 
which is Labor Day weekend. We have over 85 
teams (170+ players) in and it'll be an excellent 
event. Thanks to everyone who signed up. The 
results will be announced in the next            
newsletter. (Note the course & practice facilities 
will be closed all-day to non-participants from 
Friday 9/1/23-Sunday 9/3/23.) 

 

•   The maintenance team will be aerating the 
greens on Monday, 9/11/23- Tuesday, 9/12/23. 
Half of the course will be closed on those days. We 
will run discounts on golf for a few days for non-
members who want to play. 
 

• Following aerification, we will have our BIG 
CUP event on Saturday, 9/16/23 followed by our     
members/employee Cross-Country event on       
Sunday, 9/17/23. 
 

•    We have 1 outside group having an event, the 
Big Timber Classic on Friday, 9/8/23. If you usually 
play on Fridays, please ensure to coordinate with 
the pro shop. 
 

We're ready for our busiest month of the year 
coming up. Please be patient with our staff as we 
work to have all these events run as smoothly as          
possible. Thanks for playing PGC! 
 

     Sincerely,   
     Mark Morrow & the Pro Shop Team 
  

Pro Shop  360-457-
6501 
Club House  360-457-
7348  824 S. Lindberg 
Rd.,    Port Angeles, 
WA 98362 
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Deborah Jacobs 

   It's obviously been a busy month here at PGC, we've 
completed the 2nd Phase of the cart path paving;   
repaired, sealed and striped the parking lot, and      
replaced the carpet in the poker room (Tim and     
Gerald) - all just in time for Shotgun Weekend! 
 

   We need to extend a big “Thank You” to everyone 
who volunteered their time in making all these       
projects happen during one of our busiest months of 
the year; Tim, Gerald and especially to Ward and Tory 
for planning and coordinating the cart path and   
parking lot projects with the contractors and keeping 
the course open and available for play; to the Pro 
Shop for your help communicating to the members 
and to CAD for covering the expense of the parking 
lot  striping.  
  
   We had one minor hiccup with the cart path along 
#15 fairway accidentally torn up, but after negotiating 
a reduced price (cost for material and labor only) we 
are on track to have it repaired as soon as possible. 
 

   Now we have to save -save- save toward the next 
phase of the project. 
 

   On another note, Thank You to everyone who       
submitted their suggestions for naming the Club-
house. There were several to choose from and we 
should have a decision by next month's board      
meeting. Stay tuned.... 
 

   Lastly.....It's Election Time! Anyone interested in    
running for a position on the Board of Directors, 

please submit your name and a short letter of intent 
to Laurie, our Administrator, no later than September 
20th, you must be a Certificate member to qualify. 
 

   Thank you everyone for your patience and 
 cooperation in all these projects ~ let's continue 
working together to make PGC a great place to enjoy 
and play golf. 
 
       Deborah 
 

 The  John Wayne Sadler Memorial Tournament 
was played at Suncadia Resort Golf Course near 
Cle Elum, on Aug 27 & 28.  Golfing at two      
different Suncadia golf courses, a  great time was 
had by all as they competed to win the trophy. 

    In the end, Troy Aikman was the winner with 
70 points; Bob  Labelle, 2nd place with 65 points; 
Jay Kalla, with 63 points in 3rd place and Paul 
Reed and Allen Osterberg at 62 points were tied 
for 4th place. 

     The players      
enjoyed a challenge 
of new courses and 
the company of 
each other and a 
little cribbage!! 
  Congrats to all the 
winners!! 

    Summer is gearing down but we are gearing 
up at the clubhouse for our annual Fall Shotgun 
Event; it will be epic, hope to see you all here 
and some new faces too.  
 

    Merchant League has been quiet this year. I 
hope everyone has had a great time at          
Peninsula Golf Club, that is coming to a close 
soon. 
 

    Races were also a great way to enjoy         
Peninsula Golf this summer, we hope everyone 
had a great time with that. 
 
    As always we will be open on  
Labor Day from 10am to 2pm.  
Have a great holiday! 
 
Rena and Clubhouse Staff  

 Rena Parish                            

John Wayne Sadler  

Memorial Tournament 

Left to Right:2nd 

place: Bob Labelle 

and FIRST place, 

Troy Aikman. 
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ADMINISTRATOR NEWS Laurie McDonald 

      Administrator  ~  September News  

     We have big changes to the PGC parking lot! It 
looks amazing! Thank you to our Board for all the 
hard work coordinating this project. I appreciate 
seeing these improvements to our already         
beautiful course! 

     As a reminder you will see that the billing           
statements for September include the semi-annual 
$150 assessment for property taxes. (This amount  
includes the tax.) 

    Come and join us every third Tuesday at 5:00 pm 
for the monthly board meeting. Bring your           
suggestions and ideas to the meeting, we encourage 
member input and would love to see increased 
attendance! 

I can be reached at 360-452-6856 on Tuesdays and 
Thursdays if you need a cart shed, locker, are         
interested in purchasing a hole     
sponsorship, have new contact        
information or have any questions.  

         Thanks, Laurie 

   Gary McLaughlin 

 

As you prepare to putt, an insect lands on 

your ball. You reach down to brush the      

insect away and caused your ball to move. 

What is the penalty? 

       August 15,  2023  

Applications:    

John Pearce Single Certificate 7/31/2023 

E & M Hagaman Family Military 8/5/2023 

Jim Heckman Seasonal  8/10/2023 

Resignations:    

Andrew Rose  Single Certif. 8/31/2023 

Status Change    

Todd Irwin  Sngl to Fam Cert 8/1/2023 

Membership Totals    

Certificate  120  

Associate  30  

Junior  7  

Military  1  

Certif Non   Resident              5  

Seasonal              8  

TOTAL         171  

 MEMBERSHIP REPORT 

 

 

   Congrats to  Doris Sparks as the winner for the      
August competition and 2nd place winner          
Sue Barber.                                 
    
   In August, the Club Championship was played 
with the  following results:  Dolly Burnett won the 
championship and Sue  Barber was 2nd low gross.  
Ruth Thompson was 1st low net and Becky 
Gundersen 2nd low net.  Congratulations to all of 
the winners – great job! . 
 

    We will continue the Best Ball  competition 
through the end of  September. For our ladies   
playing in the fall Shotgun, good luck and have a 
great time!!  We will be sitting circles in the    
morning only for our fund raising activities. 

    The game schedule for September is: фκс—
Medal Play; фκмо– Crazy уΩs; фκнл–   
T & F; фκнт– Throw out Three. 

      Please join us for our weekly play 
on Wednesdays at 0900, we would 
love to have you join us and enjoy 
our fabulous late summer weather!! 



Clubhouse Hours Sept мΣ—Sept 30, 2023 
Monday           Closed (see calendar 9/4) 
Tuesday            0630 am to 5:00 pm 
Wednesday     11:00 am to 9:00 pm                                                                                                                                                                         
Thursday          06:30 am to 7:00 pm 
Friday                11:00 am to 5:00 pm  
Saturday           06:30 am to 5:00 pm 
Sunday              06:30 am to 4:00 pm 

Assistant Golf Professional   Mark Morrow  
 360-457-6501: mmorrow@7cedars.com                                                                                              
 

Administrator   Laurie McDonald    360 -452-
6856:  pgclauriemcdonald@gmail.com 
 

Clubhouse  Rena Parish 360-457-7348: Call Rena 
to book your party or special events  
                    pgcrenaparish@gmail.com 
Superintendent  Tory Clayton 360 -457-6508 

Editor, Sandy Granger  

rsgranger50@hotmail.com 

Clubhouse 
Closed 
 

September 2023  

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri  Sat  

     11 

 

FALL SHOTGUN                              

               

2 

 

FALL SHOTGUN 

 

3 

 

FALL SHOTGUN 

4 

Labor Day 

Hours: 10 am 

to 2 pm  

5 6 7 8 

Big Timber  

Classic 

 

9 

10 11 

   Closed 

         Greens                                     

12 

 

Aerification 

13 14 15 16 

BIG CUP EVENT 

17 

Cross Country 

Event 

18 

 

   Closed 

19 

 

20 21 22 23 

24 25 

 

   Closed 

26 27 28 29 30 

Board Meeting 
Committees 4 

pm Board 5 
pm  

Members  


